



MEETING MINUTES
VILLAGE OF GLENCOE
GLENCOE COUNCIL FOR INCLUSION AND COMMUNITY

Virtual Meeting
November 3, 2021 – 5:30 p.m.

I. CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Glencoe Council for Inclusion and Community of the Village of Glencoe conducted virtually in accordance with Governor Pritzker’s Executive Order 2021-27 was called to order by the Council Chair Dipti Clark at 5:30 p.m. on the 6th day of October, 2021.

Prior to roll call, Chair Clark stated that pursuant to recently adopted amendments to the Illinois Open Meetings Act (OMA) included in Public Act 101-0640, the Council for Inclusion and Community was being conducted as a virtual meeting via Zoom video conferencing software. She also stated that a quorum of members of the Council were present via remote access and that Assistant Village Manager Sharon Tanner and Administrative Intern Emily Spangler were physically present at Village Hall as required by OMA.

Attendee Name	Title	Status
Community Relations Forum		
Dipti Clark	Chair	Present
John Bjork	Member	Present
Margot Flanagin	Member	Present
Dwayne Gary	Member	Present
Rafael Guzman	Member	Present
Vivek Mali	Member	Present
Annice Moses	Member	Present
Amy Mysel	Member	Present
Gary Ruben	Member	Present
Hilary Scott	Member	Present
Robert Young	Member	Present
Village Staff		
Sharon Tanner	Assistant Village Manager	Present
Emily Spangler	Administrative Intern	Present

II. APPROVAL OF OCTOBER 6, 2021 MEETING MINUTES

Member Ruben made a motion seconded by Member Gary. Said motion was approved by the following roll call vote:

Aye – Clark, Bjork, Flanagin, Gary, Guzman, Mali, Moses, Mysel, Ruben, Scott, Young (11)

Nay - None (0)
Absent - None (0)

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

There was a comment from a member of the community, Myles Mendoza, on joining a future speakers series hosted by the Council as a speaker.

III. UPDATES ON SUBCOMMITTEE ACTIVITIES

Members Guzman, Moses and Young are organizing the next Town Hall on the topic of ableism. Member Moses shared three potential panelists for the next Town Hall. Many members vocalized support for the Town Hall topic and education on the issue of ableism. The date of the Town Hall is to be determined. Further, other potential Town Hall topics that are focused on inclusion were discussed.

IV. DISCUSSION REGARDING FUTURE PROJECTS

Members Flanagin, Guzman and Scott expressed interest in organizing a community summer event. Chair Clark added that all members will likely be involved in organizing the event/picnic. Then, Chair Clark said that Member Scott and she discussed conducting a community survey and focus groups, potentially facilitated by a professional facilitator. Finally, Members expressed interest in short biographies for Council members on the Council's webpage.

V. OTHER BUSINESS

Chair Clark and other members expressed their gratitude for Member Gary's service on the Council and his work with the Village.

VI. ADJOURN

Member Young made a motion to adjourn at 6:54 p.m., seconded by Member Scott. Said motion was approved by the following roll call vote:

Aye - Clark, Bjork, Flanagin, Gary, Guzman, Mali, Moses, Mysel, Ruben, Scott, Young (11)
Nay - None (0)
Absent - None (0)